
ing. So you’re going to get the 

nitty gritty this month. I’ll be 

leaving shortly for Hot Au-

gust Nights in Reno and 

there is still so much to do 

before I go. 

Remember no meeting in 

August because the Sacra-

mento event happens that 

day. 

Get out and drive that bird!  

Even if its just around the 

block. You’re just about guar-

anteed to make somebody’s 

day. Ill bet you’ll have a bit of 

fun too. 

                                        BD 

                            

On July 15th BATOC held a 

progressive dinner party 

beginning with appetizers 

and drinks at the Olson’s in 

Walnut Creek, the main 

course of the evening at Casa 

Benson and dessert with 

Dave and Susan. 

Judging by the pictures Guy 

posted up on the website 

things went according to 

plan and I’m sure everyone 

had a fabulous time.  

Kim and I were otherwise 

engaged out of town. 

Sounded like fun though and 

we will have to try harder to 

make the next one. 

Some other things that either 

have taken place or will 

shortly include the second 

evening show this Thursday 

in Danville( Rumor has it 

Danville will be moving there 

gig to Saturday next year). 

Also a wonderful trip to Old 

Sac for lunch on an old pad-

dle wheel and a train ride 

along the river. Kinda makes 

you want to break out the 

cards and play some poker 

like some old river boat gam-

bler. 

Also on the event horizon is 

Birds On The Wharf in Santa 

Cruz and the Concours D’ 

Elegance at Ironstone Vine-

yards in Murphy’s. Both out-

ings always so much fun. 

This months newsletter is 

going to be short and sweet 

because I just don't have to 

time to do much embellish-
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FINALLY….REAL CALIFORNIA HEAT 
For years now our local weathermen have insisted that the weather for the past decade has been normal. Well, all 
that tells me is that they are not native Californians. The reality is that THIS is normal summer weather. Growing up 
here meant 90-100 degree weather everyday…all summer long…like it has been this year and I love it – even if I 
did sell my boat one year too soon. But I have digressed. 
The point is – It is time to take the top off and enjoy our fabulous summer. Even if it is too hot during the day, eve-
ning cruises with the top down with your sweetie by your side are magical and guaranteed to put the “kid” back in 
your soul. Cruise to a local drive-in for burgers and shakes…who’s with me? 
Moving on – At this writing our 3

rd
 Route 66 planning meeting is scheduled for Saturday 8/4 at the Guthrie’s and all 

are welcome. We hope to pin down our route and our primary stops and overnight stays. We will also have plans in 
place for shipping our cars to Amarillo as our starting point. This is also a group that is planning to drive both ways 
and you are, of course, welcome to join either group and hook up with the main group for the drive west. 
In other news – Remember, there is no regular meeting at the Buttercup on Saturday, 8/12 since that is our Old 
Town Sacramento tour. Albeit a fairly small group at this point, we will have a great time and a fabulous cruise 
through the delta back roads which is a perfect place to drive that car. See the flyer inside and join us…even at the 
last minute. 
More news – Our best “Get Well” wishes go out to John Villanueva who is recovering from unexpected heart by-
pass surgery 2 weeks ago. All is well and we look forward to seeing John and Alice very soon. 
Also – Our best “Good Luck” wishes to Tony & Kathy Lloyd as they have embarked on yet another “Lap Around 
America” in their amazing 1955. Tony knows how to build ‘em and they know how to enjoy it. Way to go guys. 
And finally – Get signed up for any one (or all) of our amazing upcoming activities. The next 3 months are FULL of 
fun and adventure. In that regard, I need your immediate RSVP’s for Thursday’s (8/10) Hot Summer Nights in Dan-
ville. You all know the routine and we need all the cars we can get. I’d like to see 10 – 14 cars…classics and retro’s 
are welcome. Join the afternoon cocktails at Elliot’s and sidewalk picnic. It is always fun. Call me to RSVP or to ask 
questions. 
With all that said – Have a great week and I look forward to see everyone soon. 
Happy T-Birding 
Dave 
 

PREZ 

           MESS 
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BATOC meeting minutes July 8,2017 
 
Members in attendance: 35 
 
The anniversary brunch was a great success. And Buds birthday gathering was fun. 
 
On a sad note, Jane Riggs passed away from a stroke this last Sunday. Our prayers to the Riggs family during this 
sad time. 
 
Progressive dinner: 
There was discussion about the progressive dinner. What time, were to park, whose house etc 
If your interested in attending get ahold of Dave. 
 
Route 66 meeting: 
Mary Cummins spoke about the trip. It will be in early October next year,. after Ironstone and birds on the wharf. 
They checked into getting the cars delivered to Amarillo, Texas. The drive would be from Amarillo to Los Angeles. 
The trip will be about 10-12 nights. The ballpark budget will be approximately $5000 a couple, and you would pay 
that along the way for hotels, food, gas, attractions, one way airline tickets to Texas, car transportation on a carrier 
etc. Todays meeting will focus on activities. 
 
Apparel: 
Guy Cummins brought a nice lightweight jacket that is offered on the Houston T-birds club web-site. He brought in a 
sample of what the company that the Houston club has. He's going to order a sample with OUR clubs logo. We'll also 
be able to order special event wear for like Route 66 etc... without any additional set up charges etc. Its a company 
that's been around along time that does club wear. They have about 300 items to pick from. It'll be a link off of our 
web-site ( BATOC.ORG) and then you can order. So watch for it! 
 
Danville hot summer nights: 
We'll have priority staging to get in the show, for this event. You need to take at the I-680 Diablo Road exit, at the 
Smart and final parking lot. The meet time is 1:30 and you'll go into the show at 2:00. David Miller will escort us into 
the show. We'll try to go as a group to dinner or you can bring a picnic dinner . The show lasts until 9:00 and you 
cannot leave until 9:00. The cost is $20 to attend this show. 
 
Ed brought a flyer for a car show at St., Mary's College in Moragaon August 5. The show runs from 8-5. 
Put on by Moraga Auto body and Moraga Police department. 
 
Old Town Sacramento: 
Saturday August 12, We'll leave here and tour up the delta to Old town Sacramento. We'll end up at the California 
Railroad Museum, there's a 45 minute train ride down the Sacramento river. The train ride will cost $20. Or you can 
tour the museum with or without a docent. We'll go over to the Delta queen River boat for lunch. Also because this is 
on the second Saturday we will not have our regular meeting on that day. 
 
Birds on the Wharf 
Laura Knapp spoke about the charity involved with the birds on the wharf association. The Monterey club would like 



to add BATOC to the co-sponsoring. They'd like for us to come early and help set-up. And do a club donation to the 
charity, and they'd like for members to individually donate a basket for the raffle. The Hilton in Scotts Valley Has 
nice parking for our cars. And the Ocean Pacific in Santa Cruz has rooms for $169 a night. September 30 is the date 
and they take all years of Thunderbirds. 
 
Redwoods Avenue of the Giants Weekend: 
The Dates will be October 27-29. We'll leave the Starbucks in Pinole at 9:00am, travel up to Miranda California stop-
ping in at Healdburg to pick up box lunches, Piercy to visit the Grandfather Tree, and the log cabin tree,after that 
well stop at the Chandelier drive through tree and have a picnic lunch. We'll check into the Miranda gardens and Cot-
tages and then dine at the Benbow for dinner in the evening. Saturday we'll do a driving trip along the avenue of the 
giants and probably take a nice walk through the redwoods, possibly cruise up to Ferndale. Sunday, we'll head south 
stopping in at the Saracina vineyards and caves, On the way home. 
 
Ed Benson: 
Is planning a Coastal California cruise in April, on Princess cruise lines. Get a hold of him if your interested. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Kim Dixon 
 



This Saturday 8/12 is the driving event to Old 

Sacramento and the California Railway Mu-

seum and lunch on the Delta King River Boat. It 

may not be too late to sign up. Contact Dave Ad-

ams if you think you might want to go.  
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